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MEMORANDUM 
 

February 20, 2013 
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board 

 
FROM: Ronald F. Kirby 

Director, Department of 
Transportation Planning 

 
RE:  Additional Letters Sent/Received  
 

The attached additional letters sent/received will be reviewed along with other 
letters sent/received under item #5 of the February 20th TPB agenda. 
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Memorandum 
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board 
 
FROM: Patrick Wojahn 
  Chair, TPB Access for All (AFA) Advisory Committee 
  College Park City Council 

 
SUBJECT: AFA Comments on the Draft 2013 Financially-Constrained Long-Range 

Transportation Plan and General Transportation-Related Concerns of the Committee 
 
DATE:  February 20, 2013 
 

 
 

The TPB Access for All Advisory (AFA) Committee received a presentation on the significant 
changes to the Draft 2013 Financially Constrained Long Range Transportation Plan (CLRP) at its 
January 31, 2013 meeting.  The committee had the following comments on projects in the plan, and 
raised several other concerns about issues for low-income communities, minority communities and 
people with disabilities and suggestions to address these issues at the regional and local level.  The 
AFA is submitting the following comments based on discussion at the January meeting.  
 
Comments on New Projects and Significant Changes in the CLRP 
 
The AFA expressed concern that none of the new significant additions to 
the 2013 CLRP are transit projects.   
 Many of the population groups that the AFA represents depend on public transportation on a 

daily basis.  The committee expressed its support for continued investment in public transit 
region-wide.  

 
The AFA stressed the importance of making accessibility improvements 
when all projects are designed and built.  
 Some of the new projects in the 2013 CLRP will contain elements that have implications for 

accessibility for people with disabilities.  
 Accessibility for everyone is improved when projects include sidewalks, curb cuts and 

detectable warning systems at intersections and/or bus stops. 
 State Departments of Transportation should coordinate with county and local transportation 

agencies to include these elements and other streetscape improvements to improve mobility for 
transit-dependent populations, such as person with disabilities, those with limited incomes, and 
limited English-speaking populations.  
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General Comments on Transportation-Related Concerns 
 
The AFA supports investments in public transportation that will ensure 
that residents have travel options that are accessible and affordable.   
 The AFA approves of the many public transportation projects included in the 2013 CLRP and 

stresses the importance of ensuring that these options are accessible and affordable to low-
income communities, people with disabilities and those with limited English skills. 

 
 
The AFA applauds the TPB’s efforts to develop guidance for complete 
streets policies throughout the region.  
 Providing safe and accessible pedestrian infrastructure is necessary to accommodate all road 

users throughout the region.  This is especially important to people with disabilities, including 
those who use wheelchairs or have other mobility or visual impairments.  This policy guidance is 
a step in the direction of making all transportation infrastructure compliant with ADAAG 
standards (ADA Accessibility Guidelines for Buildings and Facilities). 

 
 
The AFA encourages WMATA to continually assess MetroAccess service, 
eligibility and fares.   
 Since many people are reliant on MetroAccess throughout the region, the AFA recommends that 

the quality of the MetroAccess service and call center should continue to be monitored and 
assessed. 

 The AFA raised concerns about how higher MetroAccess fares and stricter eligibility 
requirements are impacting paratransit-dependent population groups, and reiterates the 
recommendation for simpler fare structure. 

 The existing MetroAccess contract will end in June 2013, and the AFA recommends that strong 
monitoring and oversight of the service be built into the next contract(s) WMATA procures for 
MetroAccess service. 




